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Back row: Carlo Guerra, Peter Cummins, Dusan Stojnov, Giovanni Stella
Middle: Francesco Velicogna, Jelena Pavlovic, Massimo Giliberto, Mary Frances

Front row: Vladimir Dzinovic, Clare Morris, Federica Sandi, Chiara Lui, Laura Balzani

Experiences and Innovations in Constructivist Teaching

The third ECTN teachers meeting took place in Padua Italy 

on 7th & 8th May 2012

The first day was led by the Italian learner-teachers’ group - Laura Balzani, Federica Sandi, Carlo Guerra, Chiara Lui, and Giovanni Stella. The focus was on our self-development as teachers: TEACHER: NOSCE TE IPSUM!

The group led us through a range of exercise reflecting on our teaching styles and experiences, and sharing these through metaphor, paired activities and conversations. It was a fascinating exploration of our similarities and and differences and left us all with many useful questions and potential directions to explore.

The second day included a presentation from Dusan Stojnov of his ideas on the future of constructivist education, and a presentation by Peter Cummins of a new PCP course based on distance learning being planned in the UK. Various possibilities for future collaboration were considered, and the group agreed to develop online resources for students and teachers which should be available by autumn 2012.

This was the first ECTN meeting for Clare Morris who writes:  
It was a unique and valuable opportunity to stand back and consider how I construe my role as a teacher, and to elaborate this through listening to and sharing with other members of the network.  I really appreciated all the hard work  in preparing an excellent first day, and feel all the richer for coming to know our italian and serbian colleagues in a small group over two days.  Not least it was a fantastic welcome and privileged glimpse of life in Padua. I have come away with plenty of food for thought and look forward to reconnecting at the EPCA conference in Dublin next month.
Reflections from the ICP teachers group:

Laura Balzani - ICP learner-teacher (3° TM)

Flurry of excitement, wish to have a place to exchange points of view with colleagues and to keep alive the fecundity of a epistemological and theoretic frame such as PCP: that is what I take from my third Teacher Meeting. Once again, Teacher Meeting has been a Creativity Circle, in which everyone took spurs, ideas, dilemmas and reflections from his own experiences. Sharing and discussions allowed me to think about my role as a teacher and its assumption, and then to reach new awarenesses and to re-start with new  more useful questions. ECTN is a stimulating network from which to explore potential opportunities and resources by connecting different generations of colleagues.

Chiara Lui - ICP learner-teacher (1° TM)

This was the first ECTN Teacher's Meeting I attended and it was a very stimulating, lively and many-sided experience! It was a real honor for me to be there and to feel myself part of an event that was being created before our eyes, thanks to everyone's contribution.  

It was an experiential dimension that I feel is very consistent with constructivist assumptions, but nevertheless surprising if compared to meetings and congresses I was used to. 

My anticipation to have nothing to say and nothing interesting to share was completely invalidated and this experience increased my sense of responsibility about my training as constructivist learner-teacher. It includes my responsibility both towards the students and towards the fate of constructivism, as we discussed. 

During the meeting, I became more aware of my assumptions and of their importance in actions. This consciousness strengthened my will to train new generations of psychotherapists ethically aware of their role in the relationship with the other. I think we can do this, with a good theory such as PCP and with increasing good practices as those we are trying to develop in the clinical field and not only.

Giovanni Stella - ICP learner-teacher (1°TM)
It was my first Teacher Meeting. In the first day I had the opportunity to think about my role as learner-teacher using Kelly’s Experience Cycle and to explore with English and Serbian colleagues the assumptions and implications of teaching PCP. In the second day I was grateful to Dusan for his look at the future and to Peter for his project of an alternative PCP course.

It was a meeting where we had the opportunity to reflect, discuss, share our ideas and plan the future steps in respect of differences and in a genuine constructivist way.
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